KNEESALL Knatter

Year 38 Number 4

Editors: Richard & Christine Lawrence 01623 863221 new number

August 2020

In these unusual times, it has been decided to repeat the information on support and issue electronically by email & What's App. If you would like a paper copy or know of someone who does not have internet access, please contact us. Editors

Bill Hemsley Community Centre Notes

Booking the hall. Tel: Kevin Gray 07971 547735 or email KevinGray@SDCTrailers.com before arranging a booking.

Parish Council Meeting It is proposed to hold a "live" Parish Council Meeting on Tuesday 18th August in the Bill Hemsley Community Centre - with the necessary precautions in place. Commencing at 7.30pm. Subject to possible change.

Kneesall & District Women's Institute is a friendly, welcoming group from Kneesall and its surrounding villages. We usually meet on the 4th Wednesday of each month at 7.30pm in the Bill Hemsley Community Centre to listen to interesting speakers and watch practical demonstrations. Social distancing has resulted in the cancellation of our recent meetings but we now hope to resume our programme on 23rd September. In the meantime our President, Janet, is happy to give further details about our WI. She can be contacted on 01636 636274 or by email hind-hillfarm@hotmail.co.uk

Kneesall 'Pop up Farmshop

Open every Friday between 9.00am -1.00pm - Old Hall Farm - Next to The Hay Barn Cafe.
Selling a delicious range of meats including Bacon, Sausages, Burgers and a good selection of Sunday roasting meats.

Hand carved Hams, Homemade Haslets, Pork Pies and other pies. Locally made and produced Bread, Cakes and Milk. A selection of Cheeses.

The Hay Barn Cafe will be opening its doors again on Monday 3rd August at 10:00am. Please come along and join us for breakfast, lunch, afternoon tea or coffee & cakes. We have done everything we can to adapt to the current situation with new policies and procedures in place to keep our staff and customers

with new policies and procedures in place to keep our staff and customers safe. Our table spacing, face coverings and queuing system will be different but our fantastic food and fabulous service remains the same. We look forward to seeing you all again in August. Support local.







The Book Club continue to 'meet' online by e mail monthly. For our August cyber meet we are reading Girl, Woman, Other by Bernadine Evaristo, Winner of the Booker prize 2019. This book is described as Britain as it has it has never been told, from the top of the country to the bottom, across more than a century of change and growth and struggle and life. Girl, Woman, Other follows twelve very different characters on an entwined journey of discovery.

We are hoping to meet up in the future months once again at the Rajdhaani to enjoy their marvellous dishes and enjoy life face to face. This is our seventh year now and members have come and gone all bringing their own unique understanding of the literature making each book we review memorable. The evening is always a great social, the book is the vehicle and guides our evenings but there is always time for each other, catching up on life and sharing fun and laughter. Book club tends to run on 8 to 13 members, numbers are a little low currently running on 8, so now would be a great time to join! Just give Merrinda a call on 07766834999 for a chat, why not invite a local friend along, you will be made most welcome.

The Accounts for the Year Ended 31 March 2020 of the Kneesall, Kersall & Ompton Parish Council are available for inspection by members of the public from 28 July to 4 September 2020. If anyone wishes to inspect the accounts please contact the Clerk, Bob Greenland by 'Phone on 01623 860970 or 07773 652694 to arrange a mutually convenient time.

Parish Council Website can be accessed via the link - https://www.newark-sherwooddc.gov.uk/kneesallkersallomptonpc/

A reminder of who is on the Parish Council: Trevor Kirk (Chairman) Baulk Lane; Richard Taylor (Vice Chairman) Kersall; Robert Greenland (Clerk) Baulk Lane; Brian Allebon Kersall; Colin Cutts School Lane; Peter Davis Ompton; Liz Fidler Ossington Road; Merrinda Lissaman Ossington Road; Moira Wingfield Ossington Road



Kneesall, Kersall & Ompton





Diocese of Southwell & Nottingham Communications update 30th July

NEWS

Revd Dr Andy Emerton hits the road!

At the start of July we welcomed the new Bishop of Sherwood (designate) Andy Emerton to our diocese, who's been out making his first visits (suitably socially distanced) since his arrival to learn more about life in some of Nottinghamshire's parishes and communities.

Do you remember Bishop 'Dick' Derby, Bishop of Sherwood?

Mike Kirton from the Southwell Local History Society has recently written about Bishop 'Dick' Darby, Bishop of Sherwood (1975-89) in connection with his experiences as a Japanese POW.

If you remember Bishop Dick and have any interesting anecdotes from his time in the diocese, Mike would like to hear from you as he is expanding his research. Contact: mike.kirton@btopenworld.com

New service of Holy Communion at the Minster

Southwell Minster have introduced a new 1.15pm service of Holy Communion, every day Monday to Saturday (BCP on Thursday) in the nave. All are welcome.

CORONA VIRUS SUPPORT

The following people in Kneesall village have given their numbers and any villagers are welcome to call for support and to ask for shopping or dog walking or advice during this difficult time of social distancing and self-isolation.

Dan Coops	07825 932 341	Ben Mather	07795 973 005
Liz Fidler	07964 161 996	Clare Mills	07788 374 540
Clive Fidler	07964 165 499	Chris Wildgust	07804 479 715
Jo Grey	07928 614 161	Trevor Kirk	01623 860 867
Ruth Willis	07980 692 620	Liz McIntyre	07880 236 458
Lindsey Crooks	07591 858 833	Ted Anthill	07971 951 179
Kate Roberts	07974 742 277	Rob Sheilds	07872 007 457
Emma Smith	07951 376 579	Kathy Hyde Barker	07870 729 117
Will Smith	07976 855 423	Phil Hyde Barker	07870 729 118
Leigh Patterson	07780 831 893	Sarah & Brian	07803 170 587
Pam Gladwin	07734 533 095	Jess Tullberg	07989 973 454
Chris Roberson	07971 854 465		

If you would like to be added to the What's App group on your mobile phone please let Kathy Hyde Barker (07870 729 117) have your number and you can be added to the group. This is a great way to keep in touch and to ask for help etc. It's also a good way to report events in the village, lost dogs, suspicious people etc and just to keep in touch and say hi from time to time. We hope you are all ok during these restrictive circumstances and please let us know if any of you need help, all the people on the list are keen to help.

Kneesall Social Contact List We would like to set up an email contact list for better communication, if you are happy to receive information by email/mobile, this would only be for village use, please send your details (name, address, email, mobile number) to: kathyhydebarker@me.com If you would like to be contacted on your land line or by a note in your postbox, please drop a note into my postbox at Church Farm on the corner of School Lane and Main Street.